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 Minutes of a Meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 1st September 2015 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present.

Derek Harper, Grahame Lockhart, Frances Keats, Evelyn Clark, Paul Wright, George Garden, Jill Scott, Jim Sherrit, Susan Barr and Eric Gray.

Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from Pierangela Adam, Councillors Evans, Houston and Myles.

Minutes of Last Meeting.
It was proposed by Evelyn Clark, seconded by Frances Keats that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th July 2015 be adopted as a true and accurate record.

Matters Arising.
The Health and Social Work Integration meeting has been put on hold.
Angus Alive has been brought to our attention but we require more details.
Abattoir Concerns .
A team from Quality Pork Processors owners of the abattoir addressed concerns about the smell from vehicles carrying pigs to the abattoir. All vehicles have to be cleaned and sanitised before and after carrying loads and this is carefully monitored at the Brechin site. The company are exploring other routes to see if the pigs could be brought in without coming through the City.
Police Update.

There were no Police officers present so there was no update.

Councillors Update

No Angus Councillors attended so there was no update.
Community Council Updates.
It was reported that Angus Alive has appointed board members.
The Community Campus appears to be on time and budget but it remains difficult to get accurate information. However the Communities Team staff is moving from the Damacre Centre to the Campus in February. There are also queries about the pricing structure at the Campus.
The Flood Prevention Works continue to have communication problems with one half of the homes in River Street receiving a leaflet drop and the other half not. It was reported that the restored play park would be a “B” grade park with poorer quality equipment.
Reports
· Convenor
Derek Harper had submitted his report which was accepted.

· Secretary.

Eric Gray had submitted his report which was accepted. He also explained about the upcoming Community Council elections and said he had nomination packs for those who wanted them.

· Treasurer.
Frances Keats said the Community Council was in good shape financially and the account also had Park group money in it which she accounted for separately.  
· Planning Contact.

Paul wright said he had nothing to report. The application for renewed Planning Permission for the old North Eastern Farmers yard had not yet come to committee.

AOCB
Evelyn Clark said that some rights of way appeared to be blocked. Agreed we would look into this matter.

Date of Next Meeting.
The Secretary explained the next meeting date would depend on whether an election was necessary. If no election was needed it would be 6th Oct but if we need an election it will be 3rd November  
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